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	To the General Teaching Council for England and other consultees on the attached list. 




	Direct Line 01325 391001

Local Fax 01325 391011

E-Mail: penny.jones@dfee.gov.uk

27 April 2001


Dear Colleague

GENERAL TEACHING COUNCIL FOR ENGLAND: CONSULTATION ON REGULATIONS RELATING TO THE DEDUCTION OF REGISTRATION FEES FROM TEACHERS’ SALARIES 
I am writing to seek your views on draft regulations which will require employers of teachers registered with the General Teaching Council for England (GTC) to deduct the registration fee from teachers’ salaries in some circumstances.

Like other professional bodies the GTC will be self-financing, although there is some Government support available for its first three years of operation.  Ministers believe the GTC must be funded by its members if it is to become both genuinely independent from Government and owned by the profession. The GTC would prefer teachers to pay their fees by direct debit but needs the power to deduct the fee from teachers’ salaries in those cases where teachers do not want to pay by direct debit or other means.  The purpose of these regulations is to place a duty on employers to deduct the registration fee from a teacher’s salary and remit it to the Council. This can occur where the teacher has indicated that employer deduction is their preferred method of payment, or where they have failed to indicate any payment method despite repeated requests from the GTC.  A more detailed explanation of how the GTC proposes to collect its fees is provided overleaf.

The regulations will enable the GTC to inform employers about those registered teachers whose fees should be deducted from their salaries.  The employer will then be under a duty to deduct the fee and remit it to the Council.  This will only apply to those teachers who are required to be registered under the General Teaching Council for England (Compulsory Registration) Regulations 2001: these cover qualified teachers in maintained schools and non-maintained special schools who teach children of compulsory school age.  Other teachers with qualified teacher status, such as those employed centrally by LEAs, who choose to register voluntarily, are excluded. The GTC will be able to decide whether any other teachers or employers should be excluded from the arrangements. 

When Ministers consulted on the GTC’s Register in 1999, they asked whether employers should be able to deduct administrative costs from the fee.  A majority of respondents thought that employers should not be able to deduct their administrative costs.  As the GTC will provide registration information to employers free of charge, Ministers have decided that employers should not be able to deduct administration charges.  

The purpose of this consultation is to give you a broad overview of how the GTC want the arrangements to work in practice and seek your views on the draft regulations.

Subject to the results of this consultation, Ministers intend to make these regulations in July so that employers and the GTC have sufficient time to put arrangements in place before the fee is due.     

Please send your responses by 13 July to Iain Campbell at the address above or email iain.campbell@dfee.gov.uk
If you wish to discuss the regulations you can contact Iain by telephone on 01325 391009.

If you are an employer and you wish to discuss the GTC’s proposed arrangements for fee collection in more detail, please contact their Finance Manager, Derek McMahon:

Telephone: 
0121 345 0022

E- mail:
derek.mcmahon@gtce.org.uk
Address:
General Teaching Council for England



3rd Floor Cannon House



24 The Priory Queensway



Birmingham



B4 6BS

Yours faithfully




Penny Jones

Divisional Manager

Teachers’ Standards and Pensions Division

GENERAL TEACHING COUNCIL – FEE COLLECTION ARRANGEMENTS


The Council has decided that all teachers should be offered the option of paying their annual registration fee by Direct Debit or employer salary deduction.  Employer salary deduction without consent will only be pursued once the Council has made reasonable efforts to persuade its members to opt for other means of paying their fee.  The GTC’s proposed timetable is set out below although the exact dates are not yet finalised.

Information provided to teachers

The Council has agreed that every teacher who is registered on 1st June 2001 will be asked to indicate his or her preferred method of payment and provide the Council with a Direct Debit Instruction (DDI) or consented salary deduction instruction. This will be included in a mailing to all teachers recorded on the Council’s Registration Database who will be registered on 1st June 2001. 

Providing information to employers

The Council wants to keep the administrative burden on employers to a minimum. It will provide employers with a pre-list of all their teachers and will indicate those who have chosen to pay their fee by salary deduction or where the Council is exercising its right to require a mandatory employer salary deduction without consent. The pre-list will be provided in September.

The purpose of the pre-list is to allow employers to make deductions from salary and pay the fees deducted to the GTC by 1st February 2002. The pre-list will provide space for the employer to record ‘Yes’ or ‘No’ depending on whether or not a salary deduction is to be made, and where ‘No’ indicate a reason code, and where appropriate details of a new employer.  The Council will provide the pre-list in hard-copy and electronic format: the employer will be asked to check and return it during October. 

The updated data will then be recorded by the Council and a final statement of salary deductions provided to each employer around 15th December. An electronic copy of the statement will be provided to enable employers to record any last minute changes that are required at the time of running the January payroll. This should be returned to the Council to enable them to reconcile the total sum transferred to the Council by the employer with individual teacher records.

Teachers registering with the General Teaching Council after 1st June 2001

All teachers registering with the GTC after 1st June 2001 will be required to provide a DDI although the Council retains the right to require a mandatory salary deduction if this proves necessary.

The GTC anticipates that fees will be collected on 1 October from 2002.
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